MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON

MONDAY 7th APRIL 2008 AT THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Councillors, Brian Thomas, Nick McNally, Sheena Duller, Adam Lionel Meinir Taylor, Charles Arch, Gwyneth Davies and Rhiannon Jones.

The minutes of the last meeting were passed as a true record by Cllr Meinir Taylor and seconded by Cllr. Sheena Duller.

Also present was Mr Wynne Jones from Pentir Pumlumon. He wanted to discuss the Water Wheel project. Pentir Pumlumon is not a VAT registered company and therefore cannot reclaim the VAT on this project which will be in the region of £10,000. He is asking if the Community Council would be willing for Pentir to deposit the grant money into the Community Council’s account so we could pay the contractor and then reclaim the VAT, then transfer the money back into Pentir’s account. Mr Jones is going to make enquiries to see if this is possible. We will also make our own enquiries.

Matters Arising
Maenarthur Woods

An e-mail has been sent to the Forestry Commission about the poor standards of work being carried out in Maenarthur woods. Ruth Jenkins from the Forestry Commission has been down to inspect the work and was appalled at the standard. Since then some improvements have been done, warning signs of work have been put up, but some repair work on a 200 year old bridge is shoddy to say the least. It was decided to go for another walk to inspect the work.
Local Elections

All the councillors are standing for re-election to the council. The clerk handed out registration forms for all to fill in. Also posters have been received for the clerk to display. The date of the elections will be on the 1st May 2008 and according to regulations all Annual meetings should take place before the 20th May. It was decided to hold our meeting on Monday 19th May. A new electoral list was also received.
A letter of thanks was received from the Wales Air Ambulance for the £75.00 donation.

Post Office Closures,

A letter was received from the Post Office announcing the closures and restructuring of Post Offices in Ceredigion. Our area is not affected this time.
Donation letters were received from the following, Macmillan, Scope and Oxygen Therapy Centre.

A letter was received from the County Council explaining that a new Code of Conduct will be adopted after the local elections. The Councillors chose to adopt the code.
There was no other business the next meeting will be the AGM.
